
Rando Minutes 8 May 2024 

In Attendance (via Google Meet):  
Mike Hagen 
Colin Fingler 
Dug Andrusiek  
Anna Bonga 
Murray Tough  
Rob Nygren 
 
Regrets: 
Deirdre Arscott 
Jacquetta Benard 
Mark Payten  
 

1. Agenda:  
- Call for additional items: None  
- Motion to accept agenda:  Accepted 

 
2. Minutes:   

- From April 3th: table for the moment as people still want to read it.no changes or 
objections, can be published. 
 

3. Presidents report:   
- Had fabulous weather for Island 400 
- Minor policy: people between 16 and 18 can’t ride on their own, trying to make the 

policy work 
 

4. Finances: 
- Had $55,000 in our account this am, now at $33,000 as transferred to a GIC.  $40K 

now in GIC’s.  In good shape. 
- Have money coming in on race roster, expenses still to come: pins for 2022, 2023, 

and 200’s for this year have come in.  Expect $6000 – $8000 
- Insurance has been paid. 
- Fleche expenses still to come: about $3000.  Mike to do the trophies.  Some clothing 

sales from Fleche.  Mike has a list of what was sold.   
- VI 1200: jerseys, paid for through race roster, will re-imburse Murray as he paid for 

them.  Action: Murray going to work with Marcus to do expenses breakdown.   
- Colin thinks all re-funds from BCCC are done.  Club membership still outstanding.  

Has emailed and called to ask about paying this.   



 
5.  Ride Reports: 

- Lower Mainland:  200 good, 300 went well, 400 on the 11th.  Barry says the 
shoulders have been swept.  Riders need to take supplies between Pemberton and 
D’Arcy.  July 600 has 2 ferry crossings, but will be challenging.  Dave is doing the 
1000, have some international people wanting to ride.   

- CanPop:  Russel is frustrated with the cities, with the applications.  The routes are 
done and webpages are up to date.  Want to open registration at beginning of June.  

- Action: Colin to do some projection models to see if it is worth doing next year. 
- Fleche: went well, didn’t have as many participants this year.  Chilliwack worked out 

well.  Gave trophies to 3 different teams.  Thanks to Gary Baker for organizing and 
for Colin for helping.  Gary asking for feedback about how people liked Harrison.   

- Numbers are low this year, seeing a dip after PBP.  Older people leaving and younger 
people not coming in.  Younger people like the gravel rides.   

- Charlotte is organizing the June 8th ride.  Good to have support for her.  Mike to 
follow up with her.   

- Island:  New route for CowPop, a little further out to Honeymoon Bay.  Is up on Race 
Roster.  May do a 60 k gravel option.  Stephen is doing a great job creating routes.   

- VanIsle 1200:  Registration is 19 riders.  Etienne and Murray are doing the pre-ride.  
Hoping to get a few more people.  Looking good for volunteers.   

 
6.  Next meeting:  

- Thursday June 6th 7:00 pm. 
 
 

Somehow the cart keeps moving down the road even though the wheels are 
wobbling.  (quote by Dug) 

 


